Gilgandra Public School

Safe, Respectful, Learners



Principal Michael Darcy

Phone: 02 68472 043

Email: gilgandra-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au

5 May 2023

Dear Parents and Carers,

On Wednesday 10 May, Gilgandra Public School will hold the Cross-Country Carnival at McGrane Oval. It will include all Year 3 – 6 students along with Year 2 students turning 8 this year. The event will start at approximately 12 pm.

All students are to attend school in the morning as usual. At school, house captains will write the age students are turning/have turned this year onto their hands. Students will then walk down to the oval, supervised by their classroom teacher. All students will walk the track before the races commence.

All students are encouraged to participate in the cross country. They can run, jog or walk the track at their own pace.

Students will need the following items:

- · School sports uniform
- · Good shoes for running and walking
- · A water bottle
- · Asthma puffer must be carried with the student at all times.

After all races are completed, students return to school with their classroom teacher in time for play break 2 and recess.

Parents are welcome to attend the event and are encouraged to cheer and support all students.

Michael Darcy

Principal

Gilgandra Public School